
House Committee on Judiciary 

RE: HB 3075 

I now understand why our educational system if failing. Our schools have failed our kids 

on how to read founding state and U.S. Constitution and Bill of Rights which are THE 

founding documents of our great Republic. This bill proves that. 

HB 3075 will be found unconstitutional and parts of it have already been ruled 

unconstitutional in other cases. Yet you continue to ignore the constitution and the case 

law that has resulted in other jurisdictions like California. You cannot have a “permit” 

process for a constitutionally protected right like the 2nd Amendment. Even better why 

require a permit, which requires a background check, when you already have to do a 

background check in order to purchase a firearm? So, our already overworked BCI Unit 

can do the same work twice? 

You cannot have a person that is being charged with a crime (because they own a 

magazine over 10 rounds) have the burden of proof placed on them that they purchased 

it before 2022. The burden of proof WILL always remain on the prosecution. Pretty sure 

I read this somewhere before. How many of you still have the receipt for the car they 

purchased 5 years ago? (a car is way more expensive than any firearm magazine). 

Nobody in their right mind would write legislation this flawed and expect it to pass any 

form of constitutional scrutiny. If you want to prove just how incompetent the Oregon 

Legislature is then you are on the right track if you pass this. 

You cannot limit redress to this unconstitutional bill to ONE court in Multnomah County. 

But I guess that is the mess that controls the entire state. Nobody has equal rights 

under the law with this methodology. I guess if you want to steer the desired outcome of 

a court ruling, this might be a way to do it.  

You have sections in this bill that make DEI reference statements which will put any 

federal funding you hope to receive in jeopardy at this moment. But, then again, this is a 

taxpayer funded mess that the taxpayers will have to pay to fight. Speaking of funding, I 

cannot find any reference on how local jurisdictions are going to fund any of this 

process! But the purchaser will have to pay for a background investigation twice, and 

pay for a new permit they don’t need according to the U.S. 2nd Amendment. 

Liberty and Justice for all? 


